
 
 
 

ADDENDUM NO. I 
 

DATE:   December 17, 2021 
 
TO:   All Potential Proposers 
 
FROM:   Taylor Childress, Procurement Specialist, City of Knoxville 
 
SUBJECT:  Addendum No. I to ITB- Bollards 
 
PROPOSALS TO BE OPENED: January 5, 2022 11:00 AM (Eastern Time) 
 
This addendum is being published to provide clarification regarding the above referenced invitation to 
bid. This addendum becomes a part of the contract documents and modifies the original specifications 
as follows: 
 
Items for Clarification: 

 
Question: The bid mentions an installation Depth of 12” but bollards typically are just a “sleeve” that 
goes over the concrete post.  Is this bid for installation of the concrete as well?   
 
Response: No, we are looking for removable schedule 40 steel bollards. There will be no concrete 
involved. The 12 inch depth is the sleeve that would go in the ground to receive and lock in place the 
removable steel posts. 
 

END OF ADDENDUM NO. I 


